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National Demolition Contractors 
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Attention: Jennifer Perry 

SUBJECT: RESPONSE TO BID PROTEST LETTER 

SAN PEDRO WATERFRONT 

Lucio Moreno-Linares 

Commissioner 

BERTHS 74-84 PROMENADE AND TOWN SQUARE 

SPECIFICATION NO. 2807 

Anthony Pirozzl, Jr. 

Commissioner 

Thank you for submitting a bid package for the San Pedro Waterfront Berths 7 4-84 
Promenade and Town Square Project, Specification No. 2807. 

National's bid package was found to be non-responsive for the following reason: 

• Contingency Item Nos. 78 through 85 were left blank. As a bidding requirement,
all bidders were required to submit prices for all items, including contingency items,
for the sum total, regardless of whether all those items are actually awarded.

The Harbor Department has received your protest letter dated October 23, 2019 
responding to staff's intent to recommend award of the construction contract to the 
second lowest bidder, Griffith Comp1;1ny. Department staff, in consultation with the City 
Attorney's Office, has reviewed the letter and has found the protest without merit and staff 
will be recommending award of the contract at the Board of Harbor Commissioners 
meeting on November 21, 2019. You are welcome to attend the meeting. 

This decision does not preclude your firm from consideration on other Harbor Department 
projects and we look forward to receiving bids from your firm in the future. 

Chief Harbor Engineer 
Director of Construction 
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